
 

 

Notice 09 - FeNCAA Election Results 2025 - (Term: 2025–2027) 

 

The Election Commission is pleased to announce the results of the election to constitute 

the FeNCAA Executive Committee for the 2025–2027 term. The names of the elected 

members, their positions, and the states or territories they represent are listed in 

Table 1. 

 

In accordance with the FeNCAA Constitution, the tenure of the Executive Committee is 

two years. Except for the Queensland (QLD) and Northern Territory (NT) State 

Coordinator positions, which remain vacant, all Executive Committee and State 

Coordinator positions were elected unopposed. 

 

As stipulated in the FeNCAA Constitution, the newly formed Executive Committee will 

appoint members to fill the vacant QLD and NT State Coordinator positions. 

 

Table 1: The Election results 

Executive Committee 

President Madhu Sudan Pudasaini (NSW) 

Vice President Kapil Pande (SA) 

General Secretary Bhola Giri (VIC) 

Assistant General Secretary Prakash Paudel (NSW) 

Treasurer Jeevan Rana (ACT) 

Assistant Treasurer Kedar  Rijal (WA) 

Spokesperson Keshab Sharma (QLD) 

Assistant Spokesperson Suren  Regmi (SA) 

State Coordinators 

Australian Capital Territory (ACT) Suraj Poudel 

New South Wales (NSW) Mukti Ram Pokharel 

Northern Territory (NT) Vacant 

Queensland (QLD) Vacant 

South Australia (SA) Pushkar Koirala 

 Tasmania (TAS) Kamal Bhandari 

Victoria (VIC) Krishna Bahadur Mahara Chhetri 

Western Australia (WA)  Dilli Ram Parajuli 

 

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the outgoing Executive Committee (Term: 2023–

2025) for their selfless dedication and commitment in serving the community 

throughout their tenure. 
 

Congratulations to the newly elected Executive Committee (Term: 2025–2027). We 

wish them every success in fulfilling their responsibilities and serving the community 

with integrity and vision. 

 

The oath-taking ceremony will be held during the Annual General Meeting (AGM) in 

Brisbane on Saturday, 23 August 2025. 
 

The FeNCAA Election Commission 2025 sincerely thanks all FeNCAA members for their 

enthusiastic participation in the FeNCAA Executive Committee election, and for their 

support in enabling the Commission to conduct the process in a free, fair, and 

transparent manner. 

 

Sincerely, 

FeNCAA Election Commission 2025 

Date: 12 August 2025 


